
 

 

Thursday 16th May 2019 
 

Dear Parents, 
 
Good afternoon, I hope this letter finds you all well and enjoying the beautiful weather we have 
been enjoying this week.  
 
I take back everything I said about Mr Samuels and the bagels, they have been a great success and a 
real bonus in the morning. Well done Mr Samuels and all his ‘bagel helpers.’ 
 
Year 6 
Congratulations to Year 6 who have worked incredibly hard this week to complete their SATS tests. 
In life we all have to face tests and part of the challenge is coping with the structure of tests. Year 6 
has risen to the occasion; they have been calm and hardworking. I am very proud of them all.  
The children held a prayer service last Friday and invited their parents in; it was a very special 
occasion and I have to admit I was quite emotional afterwards. Parents of Year 6 you should be very 
proud of your wonderful children.  
 
May Procession 
Thank you to all the children from Year 3 and other years who attended the May Procession at 
Corpus Christi Church last Sunday. It was a lovely occasion and all went well. 
 
Year 5 Cricket 
Year 5 will be attending a cricket competition on Monday 20th May – they will be going with Mrs 
Baker and Mrs Lines and I am sure they will have a great time.  
 
Year 1 Inspire 
The children of Year 1 will be doing their inspire workshops with their parents next Tuesday – 21st 
May at 9:15am. If you can’t attend (parents) but a grandparent or another relative can then that is 
fine.  
 
Year 3 Kingsbury Water Park 



 

 

Year 3 will be going on a school trip to Kingsbury Water Park next Wednesday – 22nd May; you 
should have received a school letter about the trip. If you haven’t please ask Mr O’Rourke.  
 
Polling Day 
School will be closed for children next Thursday – 23rd May – because of the European elections.  
 
Class Photographs 
Class Photographs will be taken next Friday – 24th May; I hope the good weather remains because it 
is lovely having them taken outside! 
 
We break up on the 24th May (what a short half term), and return to school on Tuesday 4th June. 
On Monday 3rd June, teachers will be in school for a training day and Year 6 will come in to go off on 
their adventure to Condover Hall.  
 
Summer Fete 
It is coming upon us again… the annual Summer Fete. The fete will take place on Saturday 29th June 
from 1pm to 3pm. We will begin our collecting next week and Mrs Lines is asking for alcohol. Any 
bottles of wine, beer etc, unopened and in date! 
 
I am going to thank you in advance for your wonderful support. With the school fund this term we 
are buying: 

 Litter pickers and high viz jackets for the eco-warriors 
 Reading book prizes for our handwriting and writing awards 
 New SMSVC books for classes 
 Summer flowers for the Prayer Garden 
 Maths resources for classes 

 
We also to hope to purchase, with the school fund money, new curtains for the hall. 
 
All the money that you give to school goes back into ensuring that the children have what they need 
to support their learning, the school is well resourced and the environment is welcoming and 
friendly. It makes a great difference knowing we have a little pot of money to spend on these things.  
 



 

 

Yours Sincerely, 
 
 
Mrs Hobbs 


